

St Keyna Primary School & Little Gems Nursery

Newsletter 8 - 6th March 2020

Dear Mums, Dads and Carers

The children have come back well and we have a busy few weeks with Parent/Carer consultations next week, our book week and theatre production coming soon and the usual busyness of our curriculum.

As most of you will know today we have the visit of our local MP. It is a really good opportunity for me and a particular family to say thank you for helping to positively sort out their immigration status, but importantly a chance to show off our inclusive school and to give the children an opportunity to learn about politics and parliamentary democracy. It builds nicely on from our school election, in which the children elected a Green Party Prime Minister and I hope that you will be pleased that the children have prepared a range of challenging questions for our MP, such as:

Have you got any ideas on how we can have less plastic going into the seas?

What is your favourite part of your job?

As an MP, what improvements do you feel you can make to our local environment?

What is your stance on lowering the age at which people can vote in general elections?

I have found MP visits at my previous schools to be very educational and I hope that you can see this as a positive educational opportunity.

Best wishes,

Steve Gumm

Dear Parents/Carers,

Next week we are raising money for Sports Relief. On Tuesday and Wednesday morning before school we will be selling wrist bands by the gates for £1 each. On Friday we are dressing up in our sports kit, or as our sporting heroes, or heroines for a donation to Sport relief (suggested £1).

Please help us to raise as much money as we can and make a difference.

Thank you

St Keyna School Council



ROAD SAFETY

Thank you for your patience during the disruption due to the road works. It struck me that some families must have had to park further away from the school which of course avoids some of the unsafe parking that happens.

With that in mind I would like to encourage parents to 'Park and Stride' – i.e. park further away from school and have a healthy, short walk to the playground.

Last week I heard that a parent was clipped by a car so PLEASE drive extremely carefully as I would be devastated if anyone was injured around our school.

w/c 9 Mar Parent Consultations

Tue 10 Mar Selling Sport Relief Bands

Tue 10 Mar FOSK meeting – 6pm

Wed 11 Mar Selling Sport Relief Bands

Fri 13 Mar Own Clothes for Sport Relief -

Sports kit of sporting heroes

Fri 13 Mar Amber & Ruby Bake Sale

Book Fair in school

w/c 16 Mar Mother's Day Gift Shop

w/c 16 Mar Book Week

Mon 16 Mar Dress up day for book week

Book week themed lunch

Tue 17 Mar The Secret Garden Theatre

Production

Thur 26 Mar Non Uniform day in exchange

for chocolate

Wed 1 Apr Easter Themed Lunch

Easter Play (Years 3 & 4) –

Parents/Grandparents

welcome

Thu 2 Apr Easter Disco

Fri 3 April Easter Assembly – Raffle to be

drawn

Fri 3 Apr LAST DAY OF TERM 4
Mon 20 Apr FIRST DAY OF TERM 5

Packed Lunches

Reminder: we are a **nut free** school as we have children with severe nut allergies. When sending in your child to school with a packed lunch please ensure there are not nut in any of the contents — this includes many of chocolate spreads. Thank you for your support in this.

Book Week Themed Lunch
Monday 16th March
Celebrating the amazing work of Roald Dahl

The Twits Bird Pie (Chicken & Vegetable Pie)

Mrs Twits Sqiggly Spaghetti (Tomato & Basil Spaghetti)

Fantastic Mr Fox Potatoes (Jacket Potato & Baked Beans)

The BFG's Favourite Vegetable (Carrots)

The BFG's Famous Snozzcumber (Roasted Courgettes)

Danny the Champion (Creamy Mash)

Willy Wonka Bar (Chocolate Krispie Cake)





CORONAVIRUS: PUBLIC INFORMATION

The Government and NHS are well prepared to deal with this virus.

You can help too.

Germs can live on some surfaces for hours. To protect yourself and others:

- Always carry tissues with you and use them to catch your cough or sneeze.
- Bin the tissue, and to kill the germs, wash your hands with soap and water, or use a sanitiser gel.
- If you have arrived back from China within 14 days follow the specific advice for returning travellers.

This is the best way to slow the spread of almost any germs, including Coronavirus.

Find out more at gov.uk/coronavirus